May 17, 2018

The Honorable Ron Johnson

Chairman, Committee on Homeland Security
and Governmental Affairs

United States Senate

Washington, DC 20510

Dear Mr. Chairman;

Thank you for your letter on behalf of the Committee on Homeland Security and
Governmental Affairs (Committee) requesting additional information from the Department of
Commerce regarding my reports to the President and the President’s imposition tariffs on steel
and aluminum pursuant to section 232 of the Trade Expansion Act of 1962 (19 U.S.C. §1862)
(section 232). I appreciate this opportunity to provide the Committee with additional
information on this important topic.

As an initial matter, there have been several developments since my last letter. On
April 30, the President signed a proclamation stating that the United States had successfully
concluded discussions with South Korea on a satisfactory alternative means to address the
threatened impairment of our national security posed by steel article imports from South Korea
(including a steel quota). The United States has also agreed in principle with Argentina,
Australia, and Brazil on means to address the threatened impairment of our national security
] . by "7 7 iinum imports from those countries. The United States is continuing
discussions with Canada, Mexico, and the European Union (EU). ..ie tariff on imports of
aluminum from South Korea went into effect on May 1. The tariffs on steel and aluminum will
become effective on June 1 for Canada, Mexico, and the member countries of the EU unless the
President determines that the United States has reached a satisfactory alternative means to
address the national security threats. The tariffs on all other nations went into effect on
March 23. These developments are important indications of the positive activity that is
occurring following the President’s action on steel and aluminum.

In your letter, you requested additional information on four categories:

The Department’s analysis of the effects of the tariffs on downstream industries. As
I noted in my April 9 response, the Department did consider the potential effects of steel and
aluminum tariffs on downstream industries. It is important to note, however, that Section 232 of
the Trade Expansion Act does not require the Department to do so. Rather, Section 232 states
that “[fJor the purposes of this section, the Secretary . . . shall, in the light of the requirements of
national security and without excluding other relevant factors, give consideration to domestic
























